Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

036 Micholitz to Sander




Messrs. F. Sander & Co.,

St. Albans

Dear Sir,


Bhamo, 30/11/1887

Dear Sir,

I arrived here in Bhamo on the 22nd November and since then I have sent out at least 50 men to bring it plants, however, as it takes these men from 6 – 14 days to gather the plants and bring them in, I have as yet but very few. But I trust in another week or fortnight to be able to send you some.

What I got of Dendrobium thyrsiflorum are very small, D. wardianum (??) hardly got a fifty plants, unluckily it is not safe as yet to go out into the country where a good harvest of orchids might be got together. 

I believe there is hardly a place in the world, which is so rich in species of orchids. Yesterday a man brought me some plants, most of which I had never seen before, one Saccolabium, which must be bellinum, Dendrobium parishii and one other Dendrobium, about three inches high, producing two spikes about four inches long from the top of the bulb. I have no idea what it is. It is similar to D. fytchianum, also a Dendrobium in the way of devonianum, but not so long and not such darkened bulbs, well, you will see what they are.

An expedition is starting for Mayoung (??) and if I think it profitable I shall also go up there, however, I first want to get a good lot of plants, otherwise it is just possible if I was to go up there at once I might spend a lot of time and get no plants neither up there nor down here.

As I told you in my last letter, Hardings has been here and did not get much, he left a man, a native, here who left the place shortly before I arrived. He also did not get many plants, at present there are only some of those conf. missionaries, and also some of the English officers buying plants, but by paying a little more I shall soon get the better of them.

Taking it altogether, I think the arrival of the troops up here has done great harm to us, the people earn plenty of money without having to collect plants. The government employs about 150 men in road making, the state of the country is more unsettled than it ever was before.

Well, I hope I shall be able to get all I wanted.

Hoping you are quite well and wishing you a happy new year,

I am, dear Sir, 

Yours faithfully,
W. Micholitz
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